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Important Dates: 

 

 
9th December 

Parent Council Zoom 
Meeting 

 
10th December 

Year 9 Parent Evening 
 

21st December – 1st January 

CHRISTMAS CLOSURE 
18th December - 

KS4 – Early close 1pm 
KS3 Early close 1.15pm 

 
4th January 
INSET DAY 

 
5th January 

School Re-opens 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

      

  
 

  

Northern Power Women Mentoring 
 
 
On Tuesday 10th November, Year 10 students took part in a virtual career 
mentoring event, organised by Northern Power Women.  The organisation was 
founded by Simone Roche MBE to accelerate gender equality and promote the 
growth of the Northern economy.  Simone joined us for the event, along with her 
husband and the rest of the IT support team.  Only four schools throughout the 
North West were chosen to take part in the initiative. 
 

 
 
This was an invaluable opportunity to talk directly to 30 senior figures from a 
wide range of industries and professions including New Look, Lidl Hong Kong, 
United Utilities, the Royal Navy and British Army, Kellogg’s and Manchester 
Airport.  Students were arranged into small groups and then had a Zoom meeting 
with two different mentors.  They asked questions and the mentors shared their 
stories and tips for getting on the career ladder. 
 
Our students acquitted themselves superbly; asking questions with confidence 
and listening intently.  Afterwards they were extremely positive about the 
experience and it was fantastic for me to see students fired up about their 
futures.  Here's some of their feedback: 
  
"I learnt to not be afraid to try new things and have a go at anything that comes 
your way." 
 
"I learnt that it doesn’t matter where you come from, you can always achieve if 
you believe and try your best.” 
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"I learnt about different jobs that I had heard of but didn’t know anything about. I also learnt about people skills 
and how you can become anything, you just need to work hard for it." 
 
"I really enjoyed the mentoring session; the mentors were engaging and friendly.  They encouraged questions 
and gave me lots of great advice." 
  
"The mentors were able to bring back hope to young people and proved that they still have a chance of getting 
jobs, even in the current circumstances." 
  
"I felt confident sharing my ideas and being open so they could give me ways to help and encourage me to study 
further after secondary school. I hope we can do something like this again." 
 
"I really hope the rest of the year groups below us get a chance like this because it’s a great experience." 
  
"I think talking to women with successful careers was important but seeing how they got to their positions in 
totally different ways was cool. They had different educational backgrounds and didn't always know what they 
wanted to do when they were our age but eventually found their passion, which is reassuring." 
 
The mentor feedback was extremely positive too and the Northern Power Women team are keen to work with 
the school in the future, including arranging work experience opportunities and (hopefully) face-to-face sessions 
at our school in the not-too-distant future.  Here’s a selection of their feedback: 
 
"Brilliant afternoon!" 
 
"Fantastic, my daughter goes to PGHS and it's a great environment for a young woman." 
 
“This was great! As a former pupil, I'm so pleased to see this at Penwortham Girls' High School." 
 
"Such a great event to have been part of!" 

 
Mr Ramsdale 
Senior Assistant Headteacher 
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Students across PGHS recently took part in a mock US Presidential Election, organised by the History Department.  There 
was already a lot of interest in the election but few students (like many British adults), understood the complexities of the 
US electoral system, particularly the workings of the Electoral College.  In our mock election, PGHS was made the unofficial 
51st state, with 12 electoral college votes based on a population of 7.7 million people (we have 775 students on roll!). 
 
Having heard and discussed the policies of both the Democratic and Republican parties, each class took part in a secret 
ballot and cast their votes.  731 students voted and the results were as follows: 
 
Joe Biden - Democratic Party - 723 votes 
Donald Trump - Republican Party - 8 votes 
 
An emphatic landslide victory for Joe Biden and the Democratic Party!   
 
Of course, the real excitement came when it appeared that the election was going to be a very close-run thing; several 
students stayed up to watch the results coming in live, wondering whether the 12 electoral college votes from PGHS would 
prove to be the deciding factor. 
 
What was most impressive for us, was seeing the enthusiasm and engagement in politics.  From Year 7 through to Year 11, 
many students spoke passionately and eloquently about the two parties and their policies. 
 
Mr Ramsdale, Senior Assistant Headteacher 
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Remembrance 2020 
Wednesday 11th November marked the 102nd anniversary of the end of the 
First World War. Head Girl, Darcy S and Deputy Head Girl, Tegan L 
represented the school at Penwortham War Memorial at 11am and took part 
in the remembrance ceremony. A wreath was laid on behalf of the pupils and 
staff of the school. The students who remained in school observed a 2 minute 
silence, which followed a recital of the Last Post by Mrs Little on the trumpet.  
This year was particularly poignant because it was the 100th anniversary of 
the burial of the Unknown Warrior in Westminster Abbey.   
 
On 11 November 1920, the body of one of the tens of thousands of British 
war dead was carried from Victoria station, where he had arrived from France 
and taken through the London streets to be "buried among Kings" in the 
Abbey. It involved teams of soldiers returning to several battlefield sites in 
northern France and Belgium to exhume a number of bodies. Although the 
exact number of bodies exhumed is unknown, most historians believe it was 
either four or six. Those bodies were secretly taken to a chapel at a British 
base near the French town of Arras, where the Commanding Officer chose 
which one of them would represent all those who had been recorded as 
missing in action, presumed dead, without a grave or a proper funeral. He 
was not told which unit had exhumed which body, nor which battlefield they 
had died in. No official record of how the Brigadier made his choice was ever 
released. 
 
Officials at Westminster Abbey had to lift the stone flags to be able to dig the 
grave and it was the first time soil at the site had been disturbed since the 
Abbey was built in the 11th Century. When the coffin arrived at the Cenotaph 
just before 11am, it was met by King George, who placed flowers on it and a 
personally written note. 
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The poet laureate, Simon Armitage, has written a poem to commemorate the 100th anniversary of the burial of 
the Unknown Warrior. It is entitled ‘The Bed’. You can listen to Simon Armitage reading his poem in 
Westminster Abbey here: https://tinyurl.com/y4y395mc 
 

‘The Bed’ by Simon Armitage 
 

Sharp winds scissor and scythe those plains. 
And because you are broken and sleeping rough 

in a dirt grave, we exchange the crude wooden cross 
for the hilt and blade of a proven sword; 

to hack through the knotted dark of the next world, 
yes, but to lean on as well at a stile or gate 

looking out over fens or wealds or fells or wolds. 
That sword, drawn from a king’s sheath, 

fits a commoner’s hand, and is yours to keep. 
And because frost plucks at the threads 

of your nerves, and your bones stew in the rain, 
bedclothes of zinc and oak are trimmed 

and tailored to fit. Sandbags are drafted in, 
for bolstering limbs and pillowing dreams, 
and we throw in a fistful of battlefield soil: 

an inch of the earth, your share of the spoils. 
The heavy sheet of stone is Belgian marble 

buffed to a high black gloss, the blanket 
a flag that served as an altar cloth. Darkness 

files past, through until morning, its head bowed. 
Molten bullets embroider incised words. 
Among drowsing poets and dozing saints 
the tall white candles are vigilant sentries 
presenting arms with stiff yellow flames; 

so nobody treads on the counterpane, 
but tiptoeing royal brides in satin slippers 

will dress and crown you with luminous flowers. 
All this for a soul 

without name or rank or age or home, because you 
are the son we lost, and your rest is ours. 

 
If you would like to know more about the Unknown Warrior you can watch this short video: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FFav8-49XNo or visit the Westminster Abbey website here: 
https://www.westminster-abbey.org/abbey-commemorations/commemorations/unknown-warrior.  

 
 

 
 

 

https://tinyurl.com/y4y395mc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FFav8-49XNo
https://www.westminster-abbey.org/abbey-commemorations/commemorations/unknown-warrior
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Hereward the Wake! 
 

Year 7 students have impressed the History department with their models, poems and posters of the Anglo-
Saxon warrior, Hereward the Wake, his horse Swallow and his sword, ‘Brainbiter’! Hereward bravely rebelled 
against William the Conqueror in 1170 before eventually being caught and murdered by William’s Norman 
knights. Here is a selection of their work: 
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Year 11: GCSE History Flashcards 
Year 11 students are now able to purchase GCSE History flashcards to help them revise and prepare for the 
history exams in June. The flashcards include key terminology, facts and their meanings and cover the entire 
course. You can purchase a full set of cards via ParentPay for the bargain price of £15! 
 

    
Mr Steven Herbert 
Curriculum Leader for History 

    
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  
 
 

   

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 

 

What is the name of the ship Earthy is visiting in the snap above? You 
must be specific this week! Email your answer (from your school 
account) to g.bowles@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk. Class Chart medals 
for every correct answer.  
A big response last week! Earthy was at the fabulous Rufford Old Hall, 
not far from Penwortham.  Correct answers came from: Hannah B, 
Adanna A, Macey H, Ella N-J, Lily-Anna J, Maia F, Grace B and Ruth B – a 
correct answer from every year group! Geo-tastic! 
Mr Bowles, Curriculum Leader for Geography 
 

 

 

mailto:g.bowles@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk
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Maths Week 2020 
 
The week commencing Monday 9th November was Maths Week England. Lots of challenges and competitions 
run throughout England to help boost engagement and enthusiasm towards Maths. 
 
As a school, one of the initiatives we decided to focus on was the MangaHigh competition. MangaHigh is an 
online educational platform that uses mastery, retrieval and problem solving to help students make great 
progress in Mathematics. Not only were the company offering free access to their platform all week, they were 
also awarding Amazon vouchers to the top 10 schools!  
 
Knowing that many schools would be competing and that COVID restrictions would limit the opportunity for 
students to take part using computers in school, we knew a lot of independent work would be needed in 
students’ own time to secure a place in the top 10. We pledged that if we were to be successful, we would use 
the £100 to buy presents for local families this Christmas. The way in which this inspired the girls is an absolute 
testament to their character - spurred on by the incentive that their hard work could help others, they worked 
tirelessly to get us into the top 10! 
 
As the week progressed, we climbed the leaderboard every day. From 26th place, to 18th, to 12th, to 10th, to 
6th, to 5th and then by the time the competition ended at 8pm on Saturday,  our girls had secured…. 
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Below are some statistics and figures from the week: 
 

Top 10 Students 

Student Class Points 

Aysha. M 7P 311 

Chloe. W 7S 297 

Rebecca. L 7H 281 

Amy. M 7H 180 

Charlotte. R 8S 163 

Molly.T 8S 163 

Millie. S 8S 161 

Grace. C 7J 152 

Safurah. H 10E 123 

Lily. S 10B 110 

 
Mrs Walsh,  
Curriculum Leader for Maths 

 
 
 
 

…SECOND PLACE!! 
This means that the girls have won £250 worth of Amazon 
vouchers to buy gifts for families in need this 
Christmas! We could not be prouder of the commitment, 
effort and achievement shown by the girls and would like 
to thank all of those who participated for their enthusiasm 
and hardwork! 
 
The top 10 students have now been given the 
responsibility of deciding how the money will be spent. 
Each of the students listed below showed outstanding 
commitment and effort with this initiative and have 
therefore been invited to decide what gifts we should 
purchase with our £250 prize. 
 
Students will be given a £25 budget and will be able to 
research items on Amazon with their teacher and decide 
who they would like to help and which gifts they would like 
to purchase. We look forward to being able to share 
photos of all the gifts that the girls have been able to 
purchase as a result of their hard work and resilient 
attitude! 
 

 
 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

Friday 20th November 
2020 

10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Maths Enrichment 
 

Just before half term, Year 10 took part in the first of 4 Natwest workshops that we will be hosting across school 
this year. The workshop was called ‘Crime Scene Investigation’ and the main objective was to raise awareness of 

the importance of keeping yourself and your private information safe online.  
 

All students in Year 10 worked collaboratively to solve a fraud case, similar to those that the bank handle every 
day. Students had to critically analyse bank statements, emails, adverts and social media snapshots to determine 

how and when an act of fraud had been committed. We were all thoroughly impressed by the students’ ability 
to recognise suspicious information and by the end of the workshop, most groups had correctly used the 

resources provided to solve the crime. 
 

After the session, we asked students to feedback on the session. Here are just a few of the responses from our 
students about what they had gained from taking part in this enrichment opportunity: 

 
“I have learnt all about how to stay safe using a bank account and I've learnt new ways to prevent myself from 
getting scammed. I have also found out more information on how easy it is for people to use your social media 

to get information about you or your details and I now know what not to put on social media.” 
 

“I enjoyed the NatWest investigation and learned things I didn’t before. I learned that in the future, I should 
clearly check bank statements to see if there is anything unusual. However, I did already know about not 

oversharing information or putting it online but it was a good recap. The lesson was fun and had useful and 
interesting information.” 

 
 “I have learnt that we have to be careful about what we put online, such as your location. We also 

shouldn't have the same passwords for many things because if the scammer knows one of your passwords they 
are most likely going to try that password for other things.” 

 
“I learnt how fraudsters can easily access your information from social media so we need to be careful on what 
we publish online. I also learnt how to look at a bank statement to find unusual activity and how to spot a scam 

email.” 
 

“Before this session, I was not fully aware of what fraud was and what types of fraud there are.  I now 
understand that fraud is criminal deception which could cause financial/personal issues in your life and it could 
happen in many ways. Some examples of fraud that I now recognise are internet fraud, mail fraud, debit card 

fraud and bank account fraud. Thank you so much for the amazing lesson.  I absolutely loved it! It was fun, 
interesting and fascinating. Even though NatWest couldn't come, I still found the session really cool and it has 

helped me a lot, so thank you! :)” 
 

Mrs Walsh, Curriculum Leader for Maths 
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R O O T  W O R D  
O F  T H E  
W E E K

“ DUC”  - LEAD

CAN YOU THINK OF ANY WORDS THAT USE THIS ROOT?

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

ODD SOCKS DAY! 
 

This week is national Anti-Bullying Week and we have supported the campaign by celebrating ‘Odd Socks’ day in 
school today, Friday 20th November. Girls and staff were invited to wear two different socks - the brighter the 
better! 
  
This event was aimed at raising awareness of the issue. We held assemblies and sold wristbands, rulers and 
badges during the week to highlight the issue around bullying and its impact.  
 
The national theme this year is 'United Against Bullying' and you can get more information on the website 
below: 
https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week 
 
If you would like more information as a parent/carer about this issue, then the following link may be useful: 
 
https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/tools-information/advice-parents 
 
Thank you to all the students and staff for taking part to raise awareness of bullying. 
 
Sharon Hall 
Deputy Headteacher 
 
  
 

 

 

Correct Equipment for School. 
 

Could we please ask you to ask 
your daughters to check that 
they have all their correct 
equipment, lunch boxes, PE 
kits etc. for each day before 
they arrive in school. 
Increasingly, we have found 
that more items are being 
dropped off at reception. 
However, due to the current 
situation, we can no longer ask 
reception staff to drop items 
off in various classes around 
the school and we are trying to 
avoid pupils entering the 
reception area unnecessarily. 
Thank you for your continued 
support. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week
https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/tools-information/advice-parents
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    Mental Health Matters 
 
As we enter our second lockdown, it is vital we ensure our mental health is our priority. Therefore, Miss Wignall 
has created a 28-day challenge for our students to participate in to improve their mental wellbeing and add 
some positivity to their day.  
 
#28-daychallenge #Mentalheathmatters #Makeyourmentalhealthapriority.   
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There is now a ‘hot meal’ option available every day. This will include a vegetarian option. 

  
 

  
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  
 
 
 

 

Week 2 
 

Monday 
Cheese and ham/cheese quiche served with new potatoes and 

sweetcorn 
 

Tuesday 
Beef/Quorn Chilli served with rice and nachos 

 
Wednesday 

Chicken hot pot/root vegetable hot pot served with broccoli and 
pickled beetroot 

 
Thursday 

Pasta bolognaise/macaroni cheese served with salad and garlic 
bread 

 
Friday 

Fish/pizza served with chips, peas or beans 
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Head’s Commendations 
 
Madiha B (Year 8) 
Fantastic ‘UK Rocky Landscapes’ homework - a top geologist in the making, Madiha! Well done! (Geography) 
 
Bethany G (Year 9) 
A fantastic effort in the recent German assessment. Bethany can now write fluently in three tenses and 
grammatically is very accurate. Bethany has grown in confidence and can now listen to longer German passages 
and understand what is being said. A great result, Beth.  Well done! (MFL) 
 
Mia S (Year 9) 
Mia is working at a very high standard in German and her written work is flawless. She goes above and beyond 
to achieve a high standard and can write in three tenses and her grammar work is exceptional. Well done Mia on 
your recent German results! (MFL) 
 
Maia F (Year 9) 
Maia is working at a very high standard in German and her written work is flawless. She goes above and beyond 
to achieve a high standard and can write in three tenses and her grammar work is exceptional. Well done on 
your recent German results. (MFL) 
 
Charlotte B (Year 9) 
Charlotte's German work is excellent. Her understanding and attitude towards her work is fantastic. Charlotte 
can now write longer written essays including past, present and future tense. She consistently pushes to achieve 
her very best. (MFL) 
 
Hana M (Year 9) 
Hana's recent German summative assessment results really reflect the effort and attitude towards her work. 
Hana's written work is fluent, consistent and grammatically flawless. She is able to write fluently in German and 
understand the spoken language. (MFL) 
 
Anna K (Year 9) 
Anna is a superb linguist who consistently goes above and beyond in her learning. She is completing GCSE 
German work and never fails to push herself to produce fantastic fluent work. Well done! (MFL) 
 
Olivia W (Year 9) 
Completed a Geostar task! (Geography)  
  
Ava R and Hattie C (Year 7) 
For an outstanding piece of work on cells. A very detailed cake that represented the cell superbly. 
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Head’s Commendations 
 
Jessica D (Year 7) 
Jessica has made fantastic progress in German and has gone above and beyond in her learning at home and 
every lesson shares 'Wort des Tages' ('Word of the day') with the class. Jessica showed how capable she is in 
German with her recent summative assessment results. Well done! Keep up the good work! (MFL) 
 

Mariella M and Imogen F (Year 7) 
Fantastic achievement in module 1 summative assessment in German. You are now able to write fluently, giving 
information about yourself and where you live and can understand someone talking in German about 
themselves. Excellent effort. Well done! (MFL) 
 
Charlotte R and Adanna A (Year 8) 
Outstanding ‘Bob the Boulder’ story! (Geography) 
 
Lojaina A, Savo A and Amelia W (Year 8)  
An amazing effort in German so far this term, clearly showing all the hard work that has been put in. Using two 
tenses, fluently writing and accurate spellings are all skills that you have now perfected. Well done! 
 
Hanya A (Year 8) 
Hanya is a super linguist who has gone above and beyond my expectations in German in a very short space of 
time. She can fluently answer any question, using two tenses accurately and her spellings are correct. Well 
done! (MFL) 
 
Maryam B (Year 8) 
Maryam is an excellent linguist who has worked hard all term in German and can now write in two tenses 
fluently and with accuracy. Well done! 
 
Jemima B (Year 8) 
An outstanding piece of work in isolation. Lots of thought and creative ideas.  
 
Neve H and Hattie C (Year 7) 
A fantastic presentation done all about online safety. (Computing) 
 
Hana M (Year 9) 
Excellent progress on the summative assessment. Well done! (Maths) 
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Covid Response 
 

 
 

Please visit our Attendance Policy Appendix on our school ‘Covid Response’ webpage for Attendance 

information. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

How to contact school when closed regarding COVID19. 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Please use the email, covidquestions@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk (out of school 

hours), if you need to inform us that your daughter has received a positive COVID test result. Please also 
include the following information: 
1) Your daughter's name, form, date of birth, if there are siblings at the school 
2) When they were last in school 
3) Names of friends/close contacts 
4) How they travel to/from school 
5) Details of the symptoms 
6) The dates their symptoms started 
7) The date of the test 
8) The date the positive test result was given. 
 
Please also use the above email if you need to notify us that a household member has tested 
positive/displaying symptoms and your daughter is now self-isolating. 
 

mailto:covidquestions@penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk
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Bravo Elyse F!     Bravo Sophie M!  Bravo Ruby R! 

 
 
 


